Police

Detective Frank A. Hebert

A resident of River Road was arrested for Possession of Marijuana on a motor
vehicle stop in April of 2011. Upon further investigation into this vehicle stop it
was determined that a passenger in the vehicle was a dealer of crack cocaine
and had a stash of a significant amount of cocaine at the driver’s residence in
Weare.

After several hours of conversation with the driver convincing the passenger
who was allowed to leave the stop, after claiming he had no knowledge of the
drugs in the vehicle to come back to Weare to retrieve his drugs, he and the
driver of the car that brought him back to Weare were apprehended and placed
under arrest. This motor vehicle stop led to the removal of drugs from the
streets of our town and a drug dealer spending many years in jail.

The Weare Police Department prides itself on the community policing efforts
and teamwork that is involved in any investigation and subsequent arrests of the
offenders. These dedicated efforts result in keeping the town a safe place to
reside and raise our children.

The above member is hereby awarded the Unit Citation for his outstanding
service, which resulted from teamwork as a unit rather than an individual effort.
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